MINUTES OF SHELDWICH BADLESMERE & LEAVELAND PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 6th APRIL 2021 VIA ZOOM DUE TO COVID RESTRICTIONS AT 8.00PM 
Meeting opened at 8.05pm.
Present.  Councillor’s Harbour, Austin, Scutt, Nimmo, Weston, Brookes, Simmons, Perry and County Councillor Bowles.
Apologies.  Received from Councillor Blythin.
Absent.  Borough Councillor’s Gould and Valentine.
There were no declarations of changes in pecuniary interests or of specific items on the agenda. 
 
Previous Minutes approved and signed.				                                          21/151001 

New Parish Council Member – Mr Robert Perry.  The Chairman proposed Mr Robert Perry as an appointed Parish Councillor.  All members of the Parish Council unanimously agreed.					    											                            				            				21/151002
Traffic Calming.  The Chairman suggested a flyer to be distributed to all residential properties within the Parish to gather support for Traffic Calming measures.  Parish Council fully agreed.  Councillor Weston suggested using online resources to reach parishioner’s however, it is known that not all use the internet.  Councillor Harbour would like flyers distributed as soon as possible.  Councillor Austin will illustrate the flyers with some assistance from the Parish Council whilst taking all GDPR rules into consideration.  																						21/151003
Agree Formal Response to Swale Local Plan Proposal.  Councillor Austin displayed a document to the Parish Council which had been completed however, requires input from the Parish Council.  Councillor Austin suggested a challenge could be made if viewed to be unsound in anyway.  Concerns were made with regards to the volume of traffic on the A251.  Cllr Austin believes the A251 is used as a run between Faversham and Ashford and is highly congested at Peak times and volume increases enormously if there is a problem on the A249 where by traffic diverts along the A251.  Porters Lane as well as Old Badgins Road and New House Lane are commonly used as cut throughs when traffic volumes are high.  A proposal has been put into place for Salters Lane and A251 to place a link road.  Cllr Nimmo requested that we add affordable housing into the document proposal however, Cllr Austin displayed that this had already been covered within the proposal.  All Parish Council members confirmed that they were happy with the proposal and agreed to the submission.  
21/151004                                                                                                                                  

Adrian Berendt – 20mph Zone Talk.   Adrian Berendt displayed a PowerPoint presentation to the Parish Council in respect of the 20’s Plenty campaign.  The presentation displayed some key areas which showed vehicles travelling at 20mph produced less casualties and lowers fatality risks significantly.  In addition, 20mph improves health, noise and pollution levels.  There are currently 27 campaigns in Kent of which 2,000 streets in Kent are now 20mph, the limits are also enforceable however, if enforcement is not available there are still significant improvements seen in speeds.  A project has been placed in Faversham where by 452 comments have been made and 600 agreements in favour of the project.  Councillor Harbour suggested we need to obtain support for the 20mph zones proposed through the Village and then need to implement an improvement plan.  Councillor Brookes mentioned that we are a lower population and Adrian confirmed that the volume of residents should not have any bearing on the availability of enforcing a 20mph zone.  Councillor Weston raised the question that it could be more proactive to separate the issues relating to the A251 and that the 20mph proposal.  
											21/152001

Svemco.  Councillor Harbour informed the Parish Council that there has been a suggestion made of a mixed play/exercise area in the Parish more specifically on the Sheldwich Village Green.  Councillor Austin believed that this would not be used often enough to warrant the action.  Councillor Nimmo informed the council that he felt this was a good proposal if adults and children were all able to use the equipment provided.  Councillor Harbour to report back to Svemco.
											21/152002


Meeting Closed at 9.40pm
Next meeting scheduled on Tuesday 4th May 2021 virtually via Zoom in line with Covid Guidelines.  

Signed:

Dated:
